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Information Sharing, Policy, and Resources Subcommittee
The purpose of this MHRAC Subcommittee is to help develop protocols that govern and release and exchange information about individuals with known mental illnesses and to protect their confidentiality.  This subcommittee also provides feedback on Albuquerque Police Department policies regarding APD’s response to individuals experiencing homelessness or behavioral health crisis.  Additionally, this subcommittee works to help APD identify new mental health resources in the Albuquerque area. 
Subcommittee meeting topics in 2023 included:
· Collaboration with the Crisis Lifeline, 988
· The City’s Response to Encampments
· The MHRAC Resource Card Update
· Case staffing with Sergeant Tinney of the Follow-Up Detectives
· APD’s Crisis Intervention Division Handbook
· Multiple Policy Reviews
· Monthly updates from the Albuquerque Community Safety Department
Major Projects of the Subcommittee in 2023
Case Staffing
[bookmark: _GoBack]	This year this subcommittee began to hear case presentations from Sergeant Matt Tinney who leads the follow-up detectives.  The purpose of these case presentations has been to solicit strategies for individuals who generate excessive calls for service with field officers with the hope that the expertise of the subcommittee will give detectives new ideas on how to reduce that person’s interaction with police.   
Resource Card Update
	Thanks to the hard work of subcommittee members Karen Navarro, Delia Munoz, Kevin Arthun, and Jeremy Lithe, the updated and revised 2023 version of the MHRAC Resource Card was printed in October.  The cards include information broken down by category including recovery services, food assistance, drop-in centers, victims of violence, and much more.  The first print run was 5,000 cards which have been distributed to all APD substations, several libraries, and many other locations throughout the city and county.  The Albuquerque Community Safety Department and the Solid Waste Encampment Team also printed additional copies of the card for their responders. 
Policy Reviews
	Policies discussed included, but was not limited to:
· APD SOP 2-80 Arrest, Arrest Warrants, and Booking Procedures
· APD SOP 2-79 Law Enforcement Assisted Diversion
· APD SOP 2-8 On Body Recording Devices
· APD SOP 2-59 Extreme Risk Firearm Protection Orders
· APD Special Order Use of Non-Sworn Personnel during Crisis Interactions
· APD SOP 2-85 Certificates for Evaluation
· APD SOP 2-20 Hostage Situations, Barricaded Individuals, and Tactical Threat Assessments
· Albuquerque Community Safety Policy Reviews

This subcommittee has recently been combined with the training subcommittee and this annual report will be the final report for this group in its current form.  The work of this subcommittee will continue in the new Training, Information Sharing, Resources and Policy subcommittee that had its first meeting in October 2023.
